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It was not until I sat down to write this article for the  
newsletter that I realized we are publishing the  
FEBRUARY newsletter.  2025 is already racing along,  
Florida spring is right around the corner and the cooler  
days of winter will be a fond or not so fond memory.   
We have many activities planned for this month and some  
important reminders for the months ahead.  Technically  
the Bunco tournament, “Lasso Your Luck” is in January,  
but it is on the last day of the month, so I will talk about it.  
Bunco is a simple, but fun game that everyone can play.   
If you can roll dice, then you can play and win.  I hope to see many of our ladies and 
friends of the club at the Beverly Hills Lions Club on January 31st for an entertain-
ing afternoon.  The following week is our inaugural Casino Night in the Hampton 
Room on February 8

th
.  Join us for a fun night of gaming and winning.  Contact 

Debby Blackie for further information.  The Lunch Bunch will meet on Febru-
ary 5

th
 at the Cove Restaurant in Inverness.  A smaller 

group of ladies get together at a different restaurant each 
month to try out different cuisine and visit with friends.  Call 
Diane Trowbridge for details.  We are looking ahead to the 
Spring Fashion Show, that will take place at our March 12 
luncheon and our final bus trip to the Sunken Gardens in 
St. Petersburg on March 6

th
.  Touch base with Diane Ed-

wards for information about the March luncheon and with 
Beth Huntsberry to sign up for the trip to St. Petersburg.  

So, check out all of these events in the subse-
quent pages of this newsletter and consider join-
ing us for some or all of the activities.  Sign up with 
friends or by yourself and possibly meet your new 
best friend.  Lastly, I wish you a Happy Valen-

tine’s Day.   ��� 
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Highlights of Our Membership 

  Lunch Bunch  

        Wednesday, Feb. 5.  11:30 am 

    The Cove Resort and Pub 

       1242 S Cove Camp Pt 

Inverness 

RSVP to Diane Trowbridge   trobrg@aol.com 

text: 703-851-0946 

CHWC Elections for Executive Board 

CHWC will be holding our elections for the 2025 - 2026 year.  If you 

would be interested in running for any of the listed positions below: 

Co-1st Vice President—2 positions open 

Treasure—1 position open 

Please let one of these current Board members know: 

Del Gillispie  del.gillispie@gmail.com 

Marta Iler  iler008@aol.com or ilermarta008@gmail.com 

Diane Edwards  memere195777@gmail.com 
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Highlights of Our Membership 

Member Support  

Bette June Egan welcomed in the New Year 
with an inspirational reading of a poem enti-
tled “A New Year! A New Day! A New Life!” 
written by Helen Steiner Rice found in the 
book entitled Loving Thoughts. 

 

In the past month, we sent a card to Phyllis 
Bass. We also sent a sympathy card to Michael Haynes, husband of 
Joyce Haynes. A memorial donation has been made by the club in her 
name to the Faith Lutheran Church in Lecanto. 

 

Please let us know if someone needs a bit of sunshine whether it is a 
card or a call. Contact Pam Brink at (352)513-4120 or pam-
brink49@gmail.com or Marcia Porterfield at (734)223-2026 or porter-
field1921@gmail.com 
 
There is also a clipboard at our luncheon hospitality table where a 

member can write down the name of someone in need of a card or call. 

All communications that help support our members are greatly appreciat-

ed. 
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Highlights of Our Membership 

Membership 

We continue to distribute the 2024-2025 Membership Hand-
books along with Addendum 1 & Addendum 2 to the          
membership directory. As of 1/11/25 we have a total of 377 
members.  

We welcome our most recent members: 
 

Julie Brown 
Brigid Hanson 
Cheri Moore 

Peggy VanOss 
Jill Fitzgerald 

 
Membership Co-chairs: 

 

Clare Fennessy 

cfennessy444@gmail.com 
703-399-6405 

 

Dee Chaffier 

deechaffier@verizon.net 
484-515-7621 
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Highlights of Our Membership 

Scholarship News 
On Friday morning, January 10

th
, Scholarship Committee Co-chairs Marcia Schenker and Nan-

ette Mitchell were warmly welcomed into the offices of Withlacoochee Technical College 
in Inverness to meet the two students who were awarded the CHWC $1000 scholarships in De-
cember 2024.  After taking pictures and chatting for a while with the two women and Assistant 
Director, Dawna Boley, we grabbed a cozy round 
table in the college dining room and had the oppor-
tunity to interview our winners, Rachael James 
and Lisa Johnson-Mathews, both living in Cit-
rus County now and very happy to be here, de-
spite the present cold wave! 

Lisa, a student in her second semester of the 
medical massage-therapy certification pro-
gram, came to Citrus Hills from Palm Harbor, Flori-
da. Lisa is a positive, upbeat woman who has been 
married to her husband, Stanley, for thirty years.  
She earned her RN degree in 2009 from St. Pe-
tersburg College, Clearwater Campus, and told us 
that she has always wanted to add massage therapy to her skill set.  Before beginning this pro-
gram at WTC, Lisa worked at HPH Hospice.  She was motivated there to become “a healer” 
and loves the idea of working one-on-one with her patients.  Having a nursing background will 
help her to assess patients’ needs.  Lisa is hoping to open her own business in our commu-
nity and work independently.  Both she and Rachael are also certified in Reiki, which they ex-
plained to us as “a massage without touch, or with a very light touch.”  A woman of varied inter-
ests and responsibilities, in addition to caring for her mother at home, Lisa is a photographer who 
has her own business online, focused on “spiritual photography”, primarily looking at cloud for-

mations.  

 

Rachael, a native New Yorker hailing from Long Island, 
arrived in Florida in 2020 after packing everything up in the 
middle of the Pandem-
ic.  An articulate and 
very knowledgeable 
person, Rachael en-
joys going antiquing 
and thrifting, and also 
any time she can 
spend outdoors, such 

as hiking. She has a BA in Human Development and 
Psychology but has used her move to broaden her hori-
zons and follow a passion she has always had for medical 
massage therapy.   

 

Pictured Left to Right:  Dawna Boley, Assistant Director, 
Withlacoochee Technical College , Marcia Schenker, Lisa 
Johnson-Mathew’s, Rachael James and Nanette Mitchell . 

(Continued on next page) 
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Highlights of Our Membership 

Scholarship News (continued) 

 

Rachael has had a wide variety of work experiences, including working with physical and 
occupational therapists, doing charity work, work with abused women, and work in hospice care, 
but most inspirational was her work with a patient who has MS.  This patient “has been through a 
lot, really needed massage, and I wanted to give back to her. Massage is such a great healing 
tool.” Right now, while in school, Rachael works 60 hours a week at an assisted living facility 
in our area and hopes to be able to go into her own practice upon completion of the pro-
gram at WTC. 

 

We wish both Lisa and Rachael good luck and much success in their future endeavors and 
thank our membership for supporting these two women who are full of energy and hope for the fu-
ture. And they are intent on bringing their knowledge, skills, resourcefulness and humanity to Citrus 
County! 

 

Congratulations go out to Jacque Iverson who won our first $100 raffle prize at the January 
Luncheon. We thank Jacque and all of you who have contributed consistently to our raffle each 
month. Keep coming by to see us! You could be our next winner! 

 

We raised $595 dollars in January, for a running net total of $2350 to date. Thank you to eve-
ryone for your support! 

 

Marcia Schenker 

Nanette Mitchell 

Co-Chairs, CHWC Scholarship Committee 
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Charity Events and News 

Community and Charity 
Support Citrus County 

At the February 12th luncheon, the collections will be for unopened 
cat and dog food.  This program supports Pet Meals for Seniors. 

 

The next Drive-Through will be held March 26, 2025, from 9:00-
10:30 at the Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 439 E. Norvell Bryant 
Hwy.  Collections will include non-perishable food, unopened cat 
and dog food, clothing, household items, feminine products, di-
apers and wipes, gently used children’s books, and used tools 
for Habitat. 

 

Cleaning out?  Decluttering? Large items such as furniture may be 
donated to Habitat Restore Centers.  Collections are Tuesday-
Saturday 9:30 to 4:30. Inverness store 3685 E. Forest Dr, Crystal 
River Store 7800 W. Gulf to Lake Hwy. 

 

Thank you to all members for generously donating to Citrus County 
programs. 
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Charity Events and News 

Pets Need Our Help 

CHWC Paw Pantry Needs: 
• Unopened dry or canned dog food 

• Unopened dry or canned cat food 

• Dog or Cat Treats and Kitty Litter 

• Watch for BOGOS at Publix's Pet aisle/ any 

brand or size.  

 

Please bring to drive-thrus and Pet     

designated luncheons.  
 

For more Information contact:   

Karen Settle 708-205-7037. You can have large 

food orders delivered directly to  Karen’s Home 

from Amazon or Chewy —please let her know.  

 

For Your Convenience: 

Send food directly to Karen Settle:  1182 
N. Hunt Club Dr., Hernando, FL. 34442 

Please email pictures of you and your pet to  
Karen Settle mkmetier1@gmail.com  

By donating to the CHWC Paw Pantry program, we can make 
a difference in the lives of over 100 homebound seniors’ with 
pets.  Pet Meals is a 100 percent donation-based and  volun-
teer driven program.  Food is not guaranteed and relies on the 

generosity of the community. 

Seniors would rather go hungry themselves than 
not feed their pet.   

Pets are often the only consistent companion  many seniors have and are often 
considered part of the   family.  Pet food is a big expense. 
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Activity Events and News 

                    Activity Chairpersons 
                        Beth Huntsberry 

                        beth.huntsberry@gmail.com 

   Patti Noon 

   nooner103@yahoo.com 
 

OUR UPCOMING TRIPS 
 

Sunken Gardens Botanical Park ~ March 6. Cost $45.00 
 

Please see our flyer in this newsletter 
(next page) for more information. 

Keep in mind you are only booked on our 
trips once your payment is received. You 
may purchase tickets for all trips at our 
luncheons. You may drop your payment 
off to the Citrus Hills Pro Shop in The 
CHWC box, please include your name, 

email address, and phone number. 

 
 

Let’s try it out ~ Contact Mary Stansfield for More                
Information: 

February -  Painting with a Twist 

March - Crystal River Escape Room 

Meet Me at the Movies 

Mah Jongg Happy Hour 

Bunco Happy Hour 
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Activity Events and News 
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Fundraisers and News 

 

Casino Night  
Saturday, February 8th, 2025  

Chairs:  Debby Blackie & Dennie Zuendt  
219-871-9561 or 524dennie@gmail.com  

Fashion Show—Life is a Party—Dress 
for It!  

Wednesday, March 12th, 2025 

Chairs: Carol Peterman, Diane Edwards, 
Jackie     Huband, Karen Settle   

Carol’s contact info:  352-860-2818                                      
or email address: carolp@tampabay.rr.com  

Spring Mah Jongg Tournament  
Wednesday March 19, 2025  

Chair:  Diane Edwards   

Memere195777@gmail.com 

Spring Golf Tournament  
Friday, April 4th, 2025,  352-527-1574  

Chairs:  Claire Lindley cblindley@gmail.com & 
Gail Bockiaro gbockiar@tampabay.rr.com 
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Fundraisers and News 
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Fundraisers and News 
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Fundraisers and News 
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January Luncheon Pictures 

January 2025 Luncheon Pictures 
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January Luncheon Pictures 

January 2025 Luncheon Pictures 
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January Luncheon Pictures 

January 2025 Luncheon Pictures 
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January Luncheon Pictures 

January 2025 Luncheon Pictures 
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January Luncheon Pictures 

January 2025 Luncheon Pictures 
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January Luncheon Pictures 

January 2025 Luncheon Pictures 
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Our Club was established in 1986 and is dedicated to charitable efforts throughout Citrus County and to educational programs.  
Members work together in a spirit of friendship for the betterment of the community and to help each other.  CHWC is a 

501©(3) nonprofit public charity.  
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